
Privacy Policy 
Effective Date: July 24, 2025 

Bullhead Community Garden ("we", "our", "us") is committed to protecting your privacy. 
This Privacy Policy explains what information we collect through our website, how we use 
it, and how we safeguard it, in accordance with applicable Arizona and federal laws. 

1. Information We Collect 

Personal Information
We may collect personal information you voluntarily provide, such as your: 

 Full name 
 Email address 
 Phone number 
 Mailing address 
 Donation information 

You may provide this information when contacting us, subscribing to our newsletter, 
signing up to volunteer, or making a donation.

Non-Personal Information 
We automatically collect certain technical information when you visit our website, 
including:

 Browser type and version 
 Operating system 
 IP address 
 Pages visited and time spent 

This information is used in aggregate to improve the functionality and performance of our 
website. 

2. Use of Information
We may use the information we collect to: 

 Respond to your inquiries 
 Send newsletters or updates 
 Process and acknowledge donations 
 Improve our services and site performance 
 Comply with legal requirements 



3. Cookies and Tracking 
We use cookies and web beacons to enhance your browsing experience. These technologies 
help us understand how visitors use our website and identify popular content. You can 
manage cookie settings through your browser. Disabling cookies may limit certain website 
functions. 

4. Sharing of Information 
We do not sell, rent, or share your personal information with third parties, except as 
follows: 

 To comply with legal obligations or law enforcement requests 
To protect our rights or the safety of others

 In the event of a merger or organizational change, with protections in place

5. Data Security
We maintain reasonable administrative, technical, and physical safeguards to protect your 
personal information from unauthorized access, disclosure, or misuse.

 
Our website is not directed to children under the age of 13, and we do not knowingly collect 
personal information from children. If we become aware that we have collected such 

 Privacy 
Protection Act (COPPA). 

7. Links to Other Websites 
Our website may contain links to third-party websites. We are not responsible for the 
privacy practices or content of these sites. We recommend reviewing their privacy policies 
independently. 

8. Your Choices and Rights 
You may opt out of receiving promotional communications at any time by emailing us at 
contact@bhgarden.org. 

You may also request access to, correction of, or deletion of your personal information by 
contacting us. 

9. International Visitors 
If you access this site from outside the United States, you consent to the transfer and storage 
of your data in the U.S., subject to this Privacy Policy. 

10. Policy Updates 
This Privacy Policy may be updated from time to time without prior notice. The latest 
version will always be posted on this page with the effective date noted at the top. 



11. Contact Us 
If you have any questions about this Privacy Policy or your data, please contact us at: 

Email: contact@bhgarden.org 


